FROM THE RECTOR

When many stand silently for two minutes this month, joining in our nation's acts of remembrance, we are taking part in something of real significance. We are not just remembering conflicts past and present, but standing alongside those who continue to suffer because of violence, in a world that finds it hard to live at peace.



My prayer is that the silence will speak to all of us.

Fr Brian

GROUP SERVICES

Sunday 31st October, 10.00, at Thwaite Church

(don't forget to alter clocks and watches!)

Sunday 7th November, 10.00, at Erpingham Church

Please note that the Group Service at Aldborough on Sunday 5th December will be at 10.00 and not as originally planned.

Week beginning Sunday	PRAYERS FOR THE PARISHES
-----------------------	--------------------------

NOVEMBER

7	Erpingham: Blacksmith's Lane & Loke, Butts Common
14	Alby: Alby Hill, Goose Lane, Low Common
21	Thurgarton: Harmer's Lane, The Street, Cromer Road
28	Erpingham: Calthorpe Road, Chapel Road, Cromer Road

DEANERY ADVENT SERVICES

Compline and address

All dates are Tuesdays, all services begin at 7.30pm:

23rd November Erpingham Church
30th November Saxthorpe Church
7th December Hainford Church
14th December Buxton Church

Four different venues, four different speakers, but one welcome to all

(Please ask if you need transport)

CHRISTIAN FELLOWSHIP Tuesday 30 November – 2.30 –4 pm

NOTE CHANGE OF DATECHANGE OF DATE*** CHANGE OF DATE***

in Prince Andrew's Chapel, Aldborough

MEMBERS SOCIAL AFTERNOON

At the end of a year we can reflect on what we have done, and bring with us a few seasonal offerings and items to share – a memory of a Christmas gone by; a poem, reading or story we have enjoyed, a piece of craft work with an Advent or Christmas theme, a taste of something seasonal to eat, or whatever else comes to mind. So, please, bring and share something!

PLEASE NOTE WE ARE BACK IN CHAPEL FOR THE WINTER MONTHS

WOMEN'S OWN

For around 60 years this group has met fortnightly in Aldborough to share a word from the Bible, pray, and enjoy contributions from each other in the form of verse or other readings, we also have a cup of tea together. Currently we meet in the comfortable lounge of Prince Andrews Chapel on Thursday afternoons at 2.15, ending around 3.30 pm; our numbers have become very low and we would love to welcome other ladies to this quiet and pleasant time together.

Please call 761398 for more information and consider joining us.

R.MM.



Prince Andrew's Chapel Aldborough



Living the message of Jesus in North Norfolk

Guest speakers for **Sunday mornings** at **10.45**.

7th November Mr Chris Wright Remembrance Sunday

14th Canon Gordon Bridger retired, formerly Rector of Holy Trinity Church, Norwich

21st Mr Matt. Richards Meadow Way Chapel, Norwich 28th Mr Peter Barnes DTI Norfolk Constabulary, retired.

Tea, Coffee and Conversation are available after the services!







CLUB for 5 - 11 year olds

Games, music, DVD, crafts, quizzes ...

every Thursday in term-time

6 pm - 7.15 pm at Prince Andrew's Chapel



Committed to Growth with John

Friday **19th November** at the Tithe Barn, the Horstead Centre, **9.00 – 3.30.**A day of Bible Study, address and worship, focusing on three key passages in John's Gospel.

To book a place contact louise.adamson@norwich.anglican.org or phone 01603 729818.

(Bring a Bible and a packed lunch.)

If you need transport, please ring Fr Brian, 768073, or Ruth, 768063.

Erpingham with Calthorpe Family Church

Songs of Praise

Sunday, 21st November, at 5:00 p.m. in the Village Hall

Come and enjoy a time of singing praise and worship hymns and songs, both old and new.

Just turn up, or phone 768041 for more details.

Tony and Jacky Peacock

Wednesday, 1st December, 10.00-12.00, at Aldborough Church Room A GRAND CHRISTMAS COFFEE MORNING in aid of ALBY Church Funds

ALDBOROUGH GARDEN CLUB

All are welcome to the next meeting, on **Thursday 18th November**, at **7.30** in the Church Room.

Speaker: Michaela Boggis Topic: The care of perennials

SAMARITAN'S PURSE SHOE BOX APPEAL

..... There may still be time to take part in this Christmas appeal if you would like to. It's really simple... first get a shoe box, then fill it with items for a boy or girl (2 - 15 years). A tennis ball, skipping rope, hair brush, toothpaste, soap, scarf, doll - any of these items will be appreciated by a child. Instruction leaflets are available at Spar, Post Office or ring Pat 761602 or Sue 761310.

Boxes need to be in by 5th November.

ALLOTMENTS

If you would like to know more, or put your name on the waiting list, please ring Sue 761310.

ALDBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL

Next meeting on **Wednesday 3rd November** at **7.30** in the Community Centre.

Items from the Minutes of the October meeting (Editor's choice).

Present: John Padgham (Chairman), Tony Baillie and Martin Elliott

Matters arising:

ME has examined the ROSPA Safety Report and will ask the Clerk to order what is required.

The Parish Council's views on proposals for excessive Council Tax increases have been passed on to the Government. These views are shared by the majority of Parish Councils in North Norfolk.

The wish to change the Parish Name will be considered by NNDC at their next meeting on 3rd November.

The Parish Council's views on a Rural Exception Housing Scheme had been passed to NNDC.

Bulbs have now been purchased and would be planted around the Village Sign.

The position of Village Correspondent is still vacant. At this point the Meeting was suspended to allow members of the public present to speak.

Mr Richard Fisher stated that the Cricket Club had been obliged to play their Alliance League matches at Holt because of the lack of acceptable facilities in Aldborough. NNDC had advised that the construction of a pavilion on the Green was unlikely to be approved but he enquired about the possibility of placing a temporary changing room on the Green, as well as laying a hard surface on part of the Green for training purposes. JP explained that a formal proposal would need to be made by the Cricket Club for consideration by the Parish Council and that a specific item could then be included on the agenda for a subsequent meeting. Mr Alex Pugh enquired whether the Parish Council had heard from NNDC about their suggestion that ALD29 should be considered as a Rural Exception Housing Site. He was informed not. Mr Dennis Bacon asked the Parish Council about possible traffic calming measures in Margaret Lilly Way. The Parish Council agreed to approach Norfolk County Council about this. He also took the opportunity to present some additional bulbs to the Parish Council for planting on the Green for which JP thanked him.

Police Community Support Officer's Report

Since the last meeting, no crimes had been reported and there had been four calls to the police. The next *Mobile Police Station will be near the Post Office on Saturday 30th October, 11.00 - 12.00.*

Christmas Tree - Health and Safety

The Clerk reported receipt of a letter from NNDC following a complaint by a parishioner about the intention to site the Christmas tree this year in the same position as previously. He read the letter and the response that had been sent to NNDC after consultation with **ME.** Nothing further has been heard

but the revised risk assessment for the Christmas tree (referred to in the response) will form part of the overall risk assessment report to be considered at the next meeting. He also reported that the Parish Council's insurers have indicated certain requirements for the Christmas tree and lights. The electricity supply box on the Green should be safety checked before the Christmas lights are switched on.

Reports by Parish Councillors

Community Bus – Two possible new drivers have volunteered.

JH had reported **footpaths** wet and squelchy and had drawn attention to an overgrown hedge on the road to Calthorpe. **Planning permission** has been granted, subject to conditions, for the erection of a one and a half storey rear extension at Nidlings, Hall Road, Aldborough.

There is a possibility that the latest Local Development Framework proposals will not proceed.

<u>Correspondence</u> included an e-mail from Norfolk police drawing attention to a "Trick or Treaters Welcome" poster that can be downloaded from their website. <u>www.norfolk.police.uk/safetyadvice</u>

<u>Finance</u>

The Clerk submitted a draft Budget for 2011/12. Having taken account of the estimated balance to be carried forward on 31st March and possible cost implications of the Parish Council elections in May, the Parish Council decided to issue a precept for £5,000, the same as for 2010/11.

The Clerk reported that the external auditors, Mazars LLP, have now completed their audit for the year ended 31st March 2010. Their report indicates that the information contained in the Annual Return is in accordance with the Audit Commission's requirements and that no matters have come to their attention that give cause for concern. Notice of the conclusion of the audit was posted on 27th September but no one has yet exercised their right to inspect the Annual Return. The Clerk drew attention to the recent Government statement about the proposed abolition of the Audit Commission and the potential cost implications of having to employ private sector accountants to undertake future audits.

Any other business

TB drew attention to the "hidden" 30 mph sign in the hedge near to the Doctors' Surgery. This will be reported to NCC. **JP for BM** reported that the bottle bank is full. **JP for BM** enquired whether the second junior goal post should be put on the Green - agreed.

As there is still no Village Correspondent, organisers of events are reminded that they can send in their own reports or photographs to North Norfolk News if they wish (no pay!), or tell the Editor of the CrabLine about activities in advance.



Friends of Aldborough School Bonfire Night Saturday 6th November Torchlight procession, 6.00 from Deer's Glade Car park Bonfire lit 6.30 Firework display 7.00 Food from 6.00

Pre-buy tickets from the School, Post Office, Garage or Deer's Glade £10 for family/£3 for single, or buy at the Gate for £15/£5

(All under 16s to be accompanied and supervised by an adult at all times)

THE NEXT **FARMERS MARKET** in aid of The Friends of Aldborough Primary School will be on **SUNDAY, 7 November, 10.00 – 1.00,** in Aldborough Community Centre.

There will be markets on the first Sunday of each month.

Aldborough School's Christmas Fair will be at Barningham Hall on Friday 3rd December.

Food and Craft

More details next month

News from Aldborough Primary Schoo

We are getting really excited about our new school build. It's not just new classrooms, there's an amazing glass roof, a large shared learning area and a large wooden veranda overlooking our wonderful field. We are all set to move in by the end of November. Our Christmas performances will be on our new stage so we do hope members of the community will be able to come along. Dates out soon.

So what of the learning opportunities? Years 4 and 5 have been away on an outdoor and adventurous break at Eaton Vale. They did all sorts of activities but when I visited them they were precariously balanced in the middle of a river on home made rafts! It's true to say however that most dips into the river were fairly self induced. The collaboration and fun was evident. Thankfully the weather was reasonably kind.

Our Reception children and those in Years 1, 2 and 3 delighted the audiences of parents at three harvest assemblies. Each class did an oral storytelling with a harvest theme and the produce generously given was well received by the Night Shelter in Norwich.

Children across the years took part in a cross-country event at Gresham's at Holt. Three times each week, between 8.30 and 9.00, approximately 18 children train in cross-country running. They were delighted to be invited to this event and came away having had a really good time, gained confidence and for some they excelled. Our best athletes came 8th and 9th in fields of well over 120 children!

Classes 4 and 5 are learning about the Victorians and about World War 2. We already have a large amount of evidence from the village but if anyone has tales to tell please do contact the school office. The classes are going to visit either Gressenhall or Norwich museums for living history events in the next week or so.

Finally, parents have the opportunity to join in with their child's learning. We have a Family outing to London to the Imperial War Museum and one of our parents has given guided nature walks of our grounds.

All in all we have had a very good start to the year and Aldborough continues to be a great place to work and learn.

T.C.

BLOOD DONORS At the last visit of the Bloodmobile to Aldborough, 31 units of blood were given. Many thanks to all donors.

ALDBOROUGH WILDLIFE GROUP

We'd asked if anyone might be interested in forming a new group?? 45 people turned up for an exploratory meeting in the bar of the Community Centre, they welcomed the ideas put forward by Christine Carlson and Anne Murat, and then produced a lot more. A full programme up to next August has already been produced and there has been a visit to Cley to watch waders. The next outing will be to **Horsey Beach to see Atlantic seal pups on Saturday 27th November.** The Community Bus will leave the Green at 9.15am: seats must be booked and paid for in advance. Car drivers meet at Horsey Mill car park at 10.00.(Share if you can.) There will be a walk of about a mile across fields. For more information contact Christine or Anne.

ALDBOROUGH CHURCH'S Harvest supper The Church Room was imaginatively decorated and 70 people (aged 3 to 93) sat down to an excellent meal and topical entertainment by local talent – thank you Glynn & Emily, and thank you John. The main course was provided by 'About with Friends' and their young people who are being trained in catering skills. They also did all the serving and most of the washing up – and didn't they work hard?! Harvest puddings, delicious fruit crumbles, came from a variety of Aldborough & Thurgarton kitchens – thanks to the cooks.

Gardening with Friends is a new scheme being developed by this local charity which supports people with learning difficulties to acquire skills and enjoy a social life.

Gardening with Friends



What does the scheme cover?

Our team of gardeners are available to lend a hand with all sorts of gardening jobs you may not have the time or expertise to do yourself. Weeding, pruning, grass cutting and planting are just some of the tasks we can assist you with.

Why not give us a call and see how we can help you.

If you would like to book a visit or find out more about the services, please contact us on;

01263 515230

hannahcathersides@aboutwithfriends.co.uk We are open Monday to Friday, 9am to 5pm.

ERPINGHAM VILLAGE HALL 200 Club Results

		<u>£10</u>		<u>£5</u>
6- 9-10	1	Mrs I. Jarvis	82	H. Heslin
13- 9-10	185	B. Clayton	182	D. Knight
20-9-10	147	A. Saunders	27	Mrs A. Goreham
27-9-10	30	N. Compston	11	Mrs J. Casimir

Can you help in Erpingham and Calthorpe?

The Village Hall committee is always looking for new talent. Could you help with one specific event during the year, maybe with publicity or car parking or selling tickets or helping to set up? Or could you organise something if others helped you? Is there a particular activity that you would like to see in the Hall? You don't have to join the committee. And we'll welcome any involvement, large or small. Please speak to anyone you know who is involved, or any member of the committee: Daphne on 761704; Stephen or Clare on 761350; Stewart or Jenny on 768992; Marsinah on 768279; Stephen on 768209; Eleanor on 768073; David on 768233; John on 732708; or Alan on 761523. Many thanks.

HARVEST SUPPER AT ERPINGHAM VILLAGE HALL

About 50 people thoroughly enjoyed the harvest supper with an opportunity for socialising and eating some delicious food. Thanks to everyone who helped organise, cook, and clear up afterwards. We were shown a moving DVD of the work of the Mines Advisory Group at half time making us realise how lucky we are to be able to harvest our crops in safety. The profit from the supper with added donations on the night meant we were able to send a cheque for £348.58 to the charity.

ERPINGHAM VC PRIMARY SCHOOL'S "TOUR OF ERPINGHAM"

On a relatively sunny morning in September two police officers strolled up to our school! This marked the start of our very own "Tour of Erpingham". Our whole school - children and staff- met in the front play ground with their bikes to complete a tour around





Erpingham. The children were aged between five and ten so for some it was a real challenge. North Walsham Neighbourhood Policing Team had kindly agreed to join us. Annabel Rowe, Year 6, and Finley Marshal, Year 5, reported on the

event: To start the day we had an assembly led by Mr Richard Wiseman, our road safety officer from Norfolk Local Authority. He arrived at our school on his BMW

motorbike. He showed us a power point presentation of a knight and a bicycle rider who both needed protective helmets: the knight had a full face helmet and the cyclist had just his head protected. We were then shown a video of a little girl who we thought was silly as she was riding her bike without a helmet. The photograph of a little boy who banged his



head showed that he was very lucky to be alive as he had to have over thirty stitches in the hospital. After the presentation, helmets were carefully checked to make sure that they fitted perfectly. Bikes were inspected to check that they were road worthy.

Two community police officers brought their bicycles to school to escort us cycling around the narrow lanes of Erpingham to rendezvous at the village hall where a handful of parents were waiting to receive us. After a hot drink for parents and a carton of juice for the kids (and we had a chocolate!) we put back on our reflective coats and off we headed back to school led by PCSO Spinks.

"I thought it was a great idea because we all got to go cycling as seen in the Tour of Britain, I really enjoyed it" Annabel remarked. "I thought it was a very slow ride compared to mountain biking and thought it could go a lot faster, but overall it was excellent!" exclaimed Finley. Molly Flinders described it as "spectacular" and Joe Draper's comments were "absolutely brilliant". Holly said "can we go again now?"

As we returned back to school on our bikes it started to rain but this didn't stop us. We were a little more weary than we had been at the start but had a really lovely time.

We would like to say a big thank you to Richard and the two Police Constables Spinks and Huck from North Walsham who now have to cycle all the way back from Erpingham – Good Luck!



ERPINGHAM with CALTHORPE WOMEN'S INSTITUTE Wednesday 24th November at 7.30 in the Village Hall AGM and Social evening.

From the Editor's Inbox TREASURE TROVE in INGWORTH??

From Sarah Watkins, Riverside, Ingworth: "I am not sure whether your paper is the correct place for this, but I have found a hall-marked silver napkin ring in the garden here. It looked like any one of those metal bits that one does find and I was about to bin it when I noticed the markings. Cleaned up, it is very prettily engraved and has the initials A A S (or L). If any of your readers would like to claim it, I should be glad; otherwise it could perhaps go to a fund-raising sale?"

Next instalment "The ring is now with jewellers in Aylsham, J. Christian in Red Lion Street (01263 732295), who are checking with their Norwich branch about the hallmarks, which seem to point to Edinburgh, and about the final initial which could be P L or S . . . A neighbour remembered a Parker here but it is a very femininely designed ring so of course it is likely to be a maiden name that then changed." If anyone has further clues, please contact Sarah (01263 735440). To see the ring contact J Christian. (Note: the valuation might pay for a short cruise - an afternoon on the Broads?)

INGWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Ingworth Parish Council's website is at http://eoe.xarg.co.uk/ingworth-parish-council/

Vintage Machinery



INGWORTH TROSH

For more photos (in colour) take a look at the Scarrowbeck benefice website at http://www.scarrowbeckbenefice.org.uk

alongside a new 'beet guzzler' and the world record sized combine harvester



The Crab Line, issue 205, gave the Trosh good coverage with more photos. This issue will remain on www.crab-line.co.uk for a few more weeks.

ALBY with THWAITE PARISH COUNCIL Minutes of the September meeting

Potholes & flooding Alby Low Common

Grips to be cleared, ditches dug and potholes filled with asphalt; most of the work to be done over next 6 months. Despite clearance of some grips, flooding is still a problem, probably due to current high water level. Availability of funds limits work. Mr Platts to monitor and liaise with Highways.

Ramilles Barn, Thwaite Common – helicopter activity

Local residents are logging activity on forms provided by NNDC, and identifying helicopters in use. Particular concern about proximity of helicopter pad to other properties. Activity is permitted for domestic use only – should pad be used commercially, planning permission would be required.

Deer's Glade Caravan Site - noise nuisance

Site meeting held 19/8/10. Deer's Glade is promoted as a quiet site with an emphasis on wildlife and conservation. The owners agreed to emphasise this to customers when booking and again on arrival; wardens to monitor site for noise and disturbance. Trees required by planning permission as screen have been planted but are taking a long time to grow. The noise nuisance to residents of Alby Low Common was expected to return during school half-term holidays. Noise levels are being monitored locally.

Pond restoration, Thwaite Common

NNDC Management Committee declined to contribute to cost of latest pond restoration, arguing that funding had not been agreed beforehand and that they have limited financial resources.

Finance Current balance £107.78

Planning applications, Alby Hill

a) Orchard House — supported by PC

b) Martindale – approved by NNDC

AOB

Continued concern about risk of damage to Alby churchyard wall by large lorries servicing the potato store opposite. Clerk to contact Toby Mermagen with a view to discussing the matter with Highways.

Date of next meeting: Wednesday 17th November

FROM THE EDITOR'S POSTBAG

Walter and Kay Freestone write: 'To all our friends from Erpingham and Calthorpe Churches, thank you for the lovely bouquet and the cards we received to mark our sixtieth wedding anniversary'. Congratulations to them from all of us.

Please note **THE BENJAMIN FOUNDATION** is no longer meeting in Aldborough Church Room

3500 Years of Art and Belief in Norfolk

Until mid-January Norwich Castle Museum and Art Gallery are holding an exhibition called The Art of Faith, which examines the long history of religious diversity in Norfolk, and brings together rare and beautiful religious objects from the Bronze Age to the present day.

Norfolk has been home to many faiths. For example, Vikings, Anglo-Saxons, Romans, Christians, Jews, Sikhs, Muslims, Pagans, Buddhists, Hindus, Baha'is and members of the Church of Christ Jesus of Latter-Day Saints (Mormons) have all arrived with their own belief systems. Norfolk's landscape is dotted with churches, a reflection of the various different branches of Christianity practised.

Around half of the objects in this striking exhibition come from Norfolk itself. Highlights include Rubens' altarpiece *The Return from Egypt* (Holkham Hall), a spectacular four metre high font cover (St James Church, Castle Acre), the magnificent Bronze Age *Oxborough dirk* (British Museum) and the *Bodleian Bowl*, a Medieval Jewish ritual vessel, discovered in Norfolk (Ashmolean Museum).

Historical pieces are set beside contemporary works, revealing that what was important in the past is still relevant today. One of the most memorable pieces is John Goto's *Loss of Face, Iconoclasts Zealots and Vandals* (2002) - a series of photographs showing church rood screens attacked by iconoclasts during the Reformation. The show also features a specially commissioned film, 'Something understood' by Chris Newby, working in collaboration with an interfaith group and as many local communities as possible.

To find out more you can download a full Press Release at http://www.norwich.anglican.org/documents/Art-of-Faith.pdf or visit the Castle website at

http://www.museums.norfolk.gov.uk/default.asp?Document=200.21

CENSUS 2011 - Latest job opportunities

The Office of National Statistics is seeking to employ people who have *local knowledge* of the towns and villages to help ensure that the census is accurate and that everyone is counted.

What are the roles available?

Census Coordinators lead and motivate a team of up to 15 field staff.

Employment dates - Feb - May 2011

Applications accepted from 20 September 2010

Special Enumerators cover communal establishments such as care homes and university halls of residence, collecting questionnaires and offering help and advice on completing them

Employment dates – March – April 2011

Applications accepted from 4 October 2010

Census Collectors contact householders to follow up on the non-return of completed census questionnaires. Employment dates – March/April/May 2011 Applications accepted from 1 November 2010

For more information on the roles, locations and pay rates please visit <u>www.censusjobs.co.uk</u> where applications can also be completed.



VOYAGER AUTUMN AFTERNOON TIMETABLE Wednesdays, 2pm – 4pm

All activities in St Benet's Hall, North Walsham

3rd November - Local history talk with Neil Storey 10th - Excel 2000 - Gentle exercises

17th - Talk - Buckingham Palace Art Collection

24th - Christmas Craft making 1st December - History of Silver – Mike Jones 8th - Excel 2000 – Gentle exercises

15th - Christmas lunch (to be booked in advance)

22nd - Closed until January

Art Club each Monday from 2pm – 4pm GRIFFON AREA PARTNERSHIP 01692 407509

This partnership includes Alby, Calthorpe, Erpingham, Thwaite & Ingworth Residents of Aldborough & Thurgarton will be welcome (passports not required).

AYLSHAM COUNTRYSIDERS CLUB

Fortnightly on Thursdays, 7 - 8.30pm, at Aldborough Community Centre (unless otherwise stated), for 10 to 16 year olds, £2 per meeting, new members first 2 meetings FREE!! For more information contact Becky Bidewell, YFC Support Officer, 07876 133873, e mail:- beckybidewell@hotmail.com or visit www.norfolkyfc.org

THURSDAY 4th NOVEMBER

Let's cook up a feast



THURSDAY 18th NOVEMBER

Wow - an evening of Dodge Ball

This will be so much fun!

THE BIG SOCIETY - Community involvement Some recent statistics

- More people do unpaid work for church organisations than any other organisation. Eight per cent of adults undertake voluntary work for church organisations while sixteen per cent of adults belong to religious or church organisations.
- A quarter of regular churchgoers (among both Anglicans and other Christians separately) are involved in voluntary community service outside the church. Churchgoers overall contribute 23.2 million hours voluntary service each month in their local communities outside the church.
- The Church of England provides activities outside church worship in the local community
 for 407,000 children and young people (aged under 16 years) and 32,900 young people
 (aged 16 to 25 years). More than 116,000 volunteers and an additional 4900 employed
 adults run children/young people activity groups sponsored by the Church of England
 outside church worship.
- Church of England congregations give more than **£51.7 million** each year to other charities that's even more than the BBC's annual Children in Need appeal.
- More than **half a million** worshippers subscribe to tax-efficient giving schemes such as Gift Aid, accounting for half the voluntary income of parish churches.

Norwich Centre for Christian Learning

A new ecumenical initiative seeking to meet the learning needs of Christians in this area of East Anglia, by promoting and strengthening Christian learning. The NCCL is a non-profit organisation which seeks only to cover its running costs. Courses **at Norwich Cathedral on Saturdays** (lunch not provided):

• 6 November, 10am - 4pm; £20

The Nicene Creed and the formation of the doctrine of the Trinity (Russell Jefford)

• 27 November, 9.30am - 12pm; £10

Life in Christ: Introduction to Orthodox Christian Spirituality (Revd Dr Liviu Barbu)

• 4 December, 10am - 12.30pm; £10

"I have a dream" - the story of Joseph (Genesis 37, 39-40 (Dr Jack Lawson)

For further information contact Gudrun Warren, 01603 218327, library@cathedral.org.uk

Sin - a discussion

Wednesday 10 November 7.00pm - 9.30pm

St Luke's Church Centre, 61 Aylsham Road, Norwich NR3 2HF

Organised by the Norfolk Theological Society, this discussion on sin is led by

the Revd Angela Tilby, Vicar of St Benet's Church, Cambridge and a well-known broadcaster.

 $Cost: \pounds 4, \ or \ \pounds 5 \ including \ refreshments. \ Contact \ Ms \ Jackson, \ 01603 \ 456446, \ \underline{norfolktheolsoc@fsmail.net}$

(This is likely to be a well attended event – please allow time for parking.)